
 
Mrs K McYarnington CMC - Highways 

Westminster City Council 
5 Strand 
London 

WC2N 5HR
Telephone 0207 641 3921

Email xxx@xxxxxxxxxxx.xxx.xx 

  

Our ref: 6000133 Your ref: Date: 5 September 2017
 
 
Dear Mrs McYarnington
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000
 
Thank you for your recent Freedom of Information request. You asked to be provided with the 
following information:

Can I please request documents including emails related to Westminster City Council's application for 
Transport for London Local Implementation Plan funding, including details of items for which funding 
was awarded and items for which funding was not awarded, for the most recent year such documents 
and emails are available?

Response

Please find enclosed two emailed attachments that outline:

- The Council’s bid to TfL for the current year City of Westminster 2017/18 Local 
Implementation Plan (LIP) ‘Corridors, Neighbourhoods and Supporting Measures’ 
Programme, dated 27.10.16. This consists of a cover letter to TfL and a supporting ‘Proforma 
A’ form that outlines the detail of the ‘Corridors and Neighbourhoods’ and ‘Local Transport 
Fund’ programmes

and

- TfL’s approval letter to the above full programme, dated 16.12.16.    

Please note:

- That the ‘Corridors and Neighbourhoods’ Programme allocation was fully supported by TfL
- As was the ‘Local Transport Fund’ allocation
- And there was variation in the settlement for ‘Principle Road Maintenance’, which is not 

unusual, and with regard to
- The ‘Major Schemes’ programme the TfL agreed granted settlement amounts were lower 

than the bids, which again is not unusual. Also regarding the letter content it is advised that a 
administrative error prevailed that was immediately acknowledged by TfL in that the 
allocations for Bond Street and Baker Street were accidentally switched. A position which was 
later amended to read Bond Street £720,000 and Baker Street £1,300,000.” 

 
Names and contact information have been redacted by virtue of Section 40 (2) of the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000. The information is personal data as defined by the Data Protection Act 1998 
(DPA). As it is information about someone else the release of this information would constitute a 
breach of Principle 1 of the DPA. This is because disclosure would be unfair to those people who 
could be identified from the information who have no expectation that their personal data would be 
made public.  

This response therefore acts as a refusal notice in under section 17 of the FoIA. 
 



If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal 
review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the 
response to your original letter and should be addressed to:
 
Information Management Team 
5 Strand 
London 
WC2N 5HR 
xxxx@xxxxxxxxxxx.xxx.xx 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to 
the Information Commissioner for a decision. Further information is also available from the 
Information Commissioner at:
 
Information Commissioner's Office
Wycliffe House
Water Lane
Wilmslow
Cheshire
SK9 5AF
 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 or 01625 54 57 45
Fax: 01625 524510
Web: www.ico.org.uk
 
 
I will now close your request as of this date.
 
 
Yours sincerely
 

CMC - Highways 
Westminster City Council 

http://www.ico.org.uk/

